
  

 
PUBLIC NOTICE  

(SPA 25-0002) 
 

Medically Monitored or (ADATC) Alcohol Drug Addiction Treatment Center 
Detoxification Crisis Stabilization 

ASAM 4-WM 
 

 
The Department of Health and Human Services, Division of Health Benefits hereby provides 
notice of its intent to amend the Medicaid State Plan for Medically Monitored or (ADATC) 
Alcohol Drug Addiction Treatment Center Detoxification Crisis Stabilization Services. Effective 
01/01/2025 the benefit will be terminated. As part of the 1115 SUD Demonstration Waiver, approved 
by CMS (Center for Medicare and Medicaid Services), Medically Managed Intensive Inpatient 
Withdrawal (ASAM Level 4-WM) has been incorporated and implemented into Clinical Coverage 
Policy 8B, Inpatient Behavioral Health Services. The Medically Monitored or (ADATC) Alcohol Drug 
Addiction Treatment Center Detoxification Crisis Stabilization benefit is being terminated and removed 
from the Medicaid State Plan. 

 
Termination of this benefit will not impact providers of this level of care as they should be adhering to 
Clinical Coverage Policy 8B, Inpatient Behavioral Health Services. 

 
This amendment will become effective January 1, 2025. 
 
The annual estimated State Fiscal Impact of this change is: 
 

  a. SFY 2025 $0.00 
    b. SFY 2026 $0.00 
 
A copy of the proposed public notice may be viewed at the County Department of Social 
Services.  Questions, comments and requests for copies of the proposed State Plan Amendment 
should be directed to the Division of Health Benefits at the address listed below:  
 
 

Jay Ludlam 
Deputy Secretary for NC Medicaid 
Division of Health Benefits 

    2501 Mail Service Center 
    Raleigh, NC  27699-2501 
    medicaidrulescomments@dhhs.nc.gov 
 
 
 
 

Posted on the Division of Health Benefits Website: November 25, 2024 
https://medicaid.ncdhhs.gov/get-involved/nc-health-choice-state-plan 
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